
Col. Douglas Macgregor: America’s
Attack on Iran Could Start WW3

“Douglas Abbott Macgregor (born January 4, 1947) is a retired colonel in the
United States Army, former government official, author, consultant, and
political commentator.” – Quoted from Wikipedia.

My wife Tess and I have listened to several videos on YouTube about Douglas
Macgregor’s view on the war between Israel and Iran. What concerns us most is
the possible negative effect this war may have on the USA. I hesitated about
posting material like this because it’s from the secular viewpoint of a man
who may not be a Christian. However, I think what he’s saying is true. He may
not know the Bible but from what the Bible tells me, support of the
government of Israel, a government that is officially antichrist, is flat out
wrong!

From the second epistle of John.

9  Whosoever transgresseth, and abideth not in the doctrine of
Christ, hath not God. He that abideth in the doctrine of Christ, he
hath both the Father and the Son.
10  If there come any unto you, and bring not this doctrine,
receive him not into your house, neither bid him God speed:
11  For he that biddeth him God speed is partaker of his evil
deeds.

Do the majority of the people of the modern nation of Israel abide in the
doctrine of Christ? If not, why does the vast majority of American
evangelicals today call the people of Israel “God’s people” and support their
nation no matter what evil things they do to their neighbors? I’ll tell you
why: They have been deceived by false doctrines from John Nelson Darby and
C.I. Scofield, doctrines spread throughout America via the Scofield Reference
Bible and the preachers who attended the Dallas Theological Seminary! These
doctrines are called “Dispensationalism.” My research tells me those
doctrines ultimately originated from the Roman Catholic Church and Jesuits.

As Christians, we should love Jewish people and Israelis as individuals, and
try to show them the love of God and win them to Christ by sharing the Gospel
with them. That doesn’t mean we should support everything they do.

I’m sorry to say the American government’s support for the nation of Israel
may hurt the American public badly. Posting this message is me warning
Americans and my brothers and sisters in Christ who live in America. I am a
US citizen and military veteran who served four years honorably in the Air
Force during the Vietnam War. I only want the best for America.
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This artwork was drawn 52 years ago in 1973.

Before you think of writing me an angry comment, please know today, June
21st, is my birthday. �

Though the Israeli lobby over the U.S. Congress is powerful, I believe
ultimately the Jesuits and the Vatican overshadow it and are connected in
some way to the Israeli-Iran conflict. I think we’ll soon find out.

Transcription of the interview.

Interviewer: Hi everyone and welcome. Today we are joined by Colonel Douglas
Macgregor, former advisor to the Secretary of Defense, to discuss the war
against Iran. So welcome back to the program, Colonel.

Col. Macgregor: Happy to be here.

Interviewer: So after this surprise attack on Iran, there was great optimism,
not just in Tel Aviv, but Washington, and I would also say some European
capitals. Yet now the mood has shifted to a great extent, and there’s a bit
of gloom among those who are cheering on this war.



How severe do you think this is now? Is Iran winning?

Col. Macgregor: Well, the war has just started. I don’t think people
understand that. And I would not expect it to win anytime soon or end at any
time soon.

I think people grossly overestimated the impact of the surprise attack on
Iran, in which we were ultimately complicit. I think President Trump did what
he could to create the illusion that we were interested in some sort of
negotiated outcome. And that helped to sort of disarm the Iranians, at least
initially.

They’ve surprised me with the rapidity that characterized their comeback, and
their arsenal has now come into use. I was talking to somebody else earlier
today who was tracking the numbers of ballistic missiles, medium-range
ballistic missiles with a 12 to 1400-kilometer range that had been used. And
of course, they have over 3000 of these, and only a fraction have been used
thus far.

So I think Israel is in for a long war, whether it wants it or not. And we
are about to join it. Because I think President Trump’s announcement that he
was going to take the next two weeks to think about it is nonsense. I think
the decision has been made. In fact, I have sources on the inside telling me
that it’s been made. What’s taking time is to assemble the air and naval
forces that have to launch the attacks.

You remember a few months ago, we had enormous numbers of naval and air
assets in the region. Ultimately, we withdrew them and it takes time to
reassemble them. Once they’re assembled, we will attack.

Interviewer: So Trump’s announcement that he will still think for another two
weeks, this is just the required preparation to get the strike group in
place?

Col. Macgregor: I think he was told by the Secretary of Defense, look, we’re
not going to be able to act quickly. It’s going to take us a few days to get
it together. And so he said, well, that’s fine. Because you know, Donald
Trump loves to play with the media. There is nobody, certainly in my
lifetime, who’s been better at manipulating the media than Donald Trump. And
so this gives him an opportunity to do that. But in reality, the decision to
attack has been made, and the forces are still assembling.

Remember, a lot of ships had to be replenished. In other words, they need to
be reloaded with food, water, as well as munitions and missiles. And then you
had to bring in carrier battle groups to replenish and also replace forces
that were already in the region. Now you have huge numbers of aircraft that
are being moved into nearby installations so that they can fly. And I think
we have in the neighborhood of 30 to 40 refueling assets for air refueling.
So once it’s all in place, they will attack.

Interviewer: But you said this war will go on for a while. But to what extent
is that possible? Because in a war of attrition, one has to be able to



replenish its munition and everything else. But it looks as if Israel is
already struggling with its interceptive missiles. The Iron Dome appeared to
be less powerful or convincing than it had been sold to the public. Not that
I’m contesting that it would be a long war, but to what extent would America
be able to perform differently than Israel? I know America has greater
firepower, but it’s also to a large extent more exposed in the region, isn’t
it?

Col. Macgregor: Well, you’re coming to an important point. You have Israel,
which is on the ropes, let’s be frank. They’ve seen a substantial portion of
the country destroyed. They’re not going to admit it. But I think that
Netanyahu has been pleading with Trump to get into the game quickly. You’ve
got to come in. We’re running out.

We had many, many large aircraft, Globemasters, that landed within the last
24 hours to try and provide theater high altitude interceptors, missiles, as
well as Patriots and others. We have troops on the ground in Israel that are
helping to man the radars and the THAAD batteries.

So this is a very difficult situation. And Israel has always been at the end
of a short tether when it came to warfare. In 1973, we had to fly in enormous
amounts of equipment in order to replace the losses and help the Israelis to
get back on their feet. But at that point, they were the victims of an
attack. This time, they victimized Iran. And Iran is different from the other
states that they faced.

Iran is a large continental power. The United States is preeminently an air
and maritime power. We are not going to commit large ground forces. We don’t
have them to commit. And Iran is almost the size of Western Europe. Put
France, and Germany together, part of Spain and Northern Italy, and you have
Iran. That’s an enormous area. You don’t mobilize forces and move into a
place like that quickly.

So I don’t see much evidence for that. I think people need to understand what
the goal is. And if I could take a minute to try and outline for people what
the goal of the war is, then perhaps they’ll understand what’s really
happening. This is a war for the Jewish state’s hegemony across the entire
region.

That has to be understood. The Jewish state’s hegemony, we think, is in our
interest because it involves the conquest and securing of the oil and gas
fields in the region.

Now, the war against Russia has been lost. Remember, that war was always
about removing Putin, ultimately fragmenting Russia, stripping it of its
resources, and turning what was left into a vassal state-owned largely by the
banks in London and in New York City. That failed. That war has been lost.
Russia is not going to lose Putin anytime soon, its state is intact, and its
military power is greater and more powerful than ever in its history, I would
argue.

(Note: I’m not sure what Col. Macgregor means when he says “The war with



Russia is lost.” Russia has not defeated Ukraine. Ukraine is still fighting!
I don’t see how Russia can ever take over all of Ukraine. If the Russian army
took over Kyiv, the situation for them would become just like the German
Nazi-occupied Paris during World War II. Russian soldiers would be afraid to
enter Kyiv. They would become sniper targets of an underground Ukrainian
resistance force.)

So now we move down to the Middle East, the same people with the same
backers, the same financial oligarchs, institutions, and political advocates
that argued for a war against Russia to do what I just described, destroy the
state and then strip the country of its resources, they are the same people
who are advocating for war on behalf of Israel against Iran.

And everyone always knew when this war began that we would have to come into
it. Mr. Netanyahu never harbored any illusions about that. Why did he decide
to do what he did? Because he has control of the United States.

This has to be understood. Mr. Netanyahu has evidently more control and
influence over the U.S. Congress than President Trump does. And President
Trump is effectively his instrument. He’s not going to do anything or say
anything that Mr. Netanyahu doesn’t want him to say. He’s been on the phone
recently to Mr. Netanyahu, and people who overheard the conversation have
mentioned that, you know, he talks in gangster terms about what they’re going
to do. Well, we’ll break their legs. You know, they’ll pay a price for this
and on and on. It’s this tough guy talk that is common in New York City. He
likes that. And so he’s very much on board with this war. And he too is
convinced that he and others will profit from Iran’s destruction.

Now, I don’t think it’ll work. And I think that we’re going to discover there
are limits to air and missile power. And we’re going to see that. We’re also
dealing with a very different state from what we would have seen 20 years
ago. So that many of the scenarios that we’ve run through war-gaming probably
are irrelevant, because Iran is far more technologically advanced today and
far more capable than it was 20 years ago.

We tend to talk about Iran the way the Israelis do. They treat it as though
46 years have not passed. And Iran is just this backward Muslim state that
can be bullied and attacked at will. That’s not going to happen.

And if we get into this, we are going to sustain losses. And the operation
that we’re talking about launching in the very near future involves hundreds
of aircraft. It’s very complex. Everyone thinks it’s simply a function of
flying B-2 bombers that are invisible, invulnerable, and invincible at 40,000
feet over Iranian airspace and drop these munition penetrators that are
supposed to punch through mountains and destroy the so-called uranium
enrichment facilities.

In truth, this is going to focus, I think, primarily on the destruction of
the regime. And they’ve targeted everything down to police stations in Tehran
and other cities. They want to try and paralyze Iran, making it incapable of
holding itself together and responding. Again, I don’t think that’s going to
work because I think the Iranians have some surprises for them. But this is



where we’re headed.

Secondarily, we’re talking about damaging these uranium enrichment facilities
or nuclear development facilities. I’m not sure we believe that we can
destroy them with conventional munitions. And I’ve already heard talk about
MRR. This is Minimal Residual Radiation Warheads. In other words, low-yield
nuclear warheads are designed to penetrate these places and that they might
come into use. I think that would be a very bad idea because I think that
would open Pandora’s box in a major way.

So, I think there’s a certain amount of reality intruding and thinking about
how far you’re going to get punching through mountains. But I see much more
confidence in their thinking about what they can do to destroy and dominate
Iran itself. Again, I think it’s very dangerous. I think the whole thing is
very complex. And I don’t think ultimately it will work. But we will see.

In the meantime, the Chinese, Russians, and others, Pakistanis, and not just
those, but other countries have poured assets into Iran to help the Iranians
defend themselves. I think some of these will make a difference. So, this is
no cakewalk. And this is going to be very dangerous and very complex. And
even on the best day, it might not work.

Interviewer: Well, it does seem, as you mentioned, the decapitation,
destroying the nuclear sites, and of course, subordinating Iran. But you also
see Israel hijacking or hacking some of the TV stations and they had calling
on Iranians to have this uprising. So, yeah, for some reason, you will have
millions of Iranians supporting the countries bombing them and going against
their own government. But how much of that, because underestimated Iran’s
military capabilities, obviously, have they also underestimated the mood in
Iran? I mean, I’m sure there are many people who have real grievances, if not
even hatred towards the government, which they don’t care for. I think it’s a
bit exaggerated, to be honest. But you always find grievances, but the idea
that they would side with the enemy against their own government, is this too
much wishful thinking? Or how do you, I guess, explain the very extravagant
objectives which have been set?

Col. Macgregor: You mean the idea that we are bombing these people while we
are also telling them that they are our friends and we are their friends is a
bit contradictory? By the way, we’re bombing you to liberate you from a
government that you don’t really want. And your friends in Israel are putting
together another governmental structure with the former or the crown prince’s
son or the former son of the Shah, whatever you want to call him, who is a
willing puppet of Israel, who will come in and take over and put everything
right. I mean, stop and think about it all. It’s all crazy. It doesn’t make
any sense.

Now, that doesn’t mean there aren’t people that dislike the government. There
are a lot of people in the United States who dislike the government. But I
haven’t seen large numbers of Israeli and American flags on the streets of
Tehran or Isfahan or Tabriz or anywhere else, flying, saying, “oh, come and
save us. We love you.” I haven’t seen that.



Now, I have seen it in the United States, in Los Angeles, in Chicago, and may
have seen it in Seattle and some other places, with Mexican flags flying with
large numbers of Hispanics cheering the destruction of America. That I’ve
seen, but I haven’t seen any American or Israeli flags on the streets of
Iranian cities. So to be perfectly blunt, I think it’s nonsense.

Now, that doesn’t mean that you can’t do a lot of damage to the
infrastructure, cause enormous chaos and confusion, and potentially even
cause people to run out of water that they can drink and starve the way they
are in Gaza. I suppose that’s possible. But I don’t think it’s a viable plan.

Interviewer: Well, all this talks about weapons of mass destruction and being
met as liberators, it all sounds awfully a lot like 2003 with Iraq. But
unlike Iraq, the United States had massive ground forces and also the
technical and military capabilities were overwhelming.

Col. Macgregor: If I may just stop you briefly, and I would tell you, had we
just gone into Iraq in 2003 and removed Saddam Hussein, then turned the
country over to the nation’s military leaders and urged them to invite the
United Nations in to help supervise the restoration of government and
elections and so forth, and then left, we would have been very successful.
Certainly in the South, when we came in, the Shiites were very happy to see
us. There’s no question about it. But then they kind of hoped that we would
leave. This is the problem. Benjamin Franklin used to say, guests in your
house like fish after two or three days stink. The point is that it’s one
thing to welcome somebody to come in and remove somebody else for you and
then leave, versus somebody comes in, removes who was there, and then
ultimately turns out to be worse than what you had and kills large numbers of
you in the process.

So, you’re right, Iraq and Iran are different, but we need to understand what
we did in 2003 that was very stupid. We occupied. You never occupy if you can
avoid it. There was no reason to occupy in Iraq. There was no reason to
dismantle the government, its administration. We need to remember who was
responsible for that. His name is Paul Wolfowitz. And that little coterie of
people that took over the Pentagon, intelligence, and everything else in the
Bush administration that were insistent that the road to Jerusalem and
freedom went through Baghdad. I mean, just imagine what an asinine statement,
but that’s what they said.

The same kinds of people, exactly the same, pushed the war in Ukraine against
Russia. They are pushing the war now on behalf of Israel against Iran. We
were always going to be involved in this fight because there is no
alternative to our participation, only complete failure and eventually
destruction of Israel. So, we had to come in on this fight.

By the way, the same financial interests in London and New York City that
wanted to destroy Russia, destroy its state, destroy the government, turn it
into a globalist paradise, introducing millions of non-Europeans into Russia.
The same globalists who wanted to strip Russia of its resources. They are the
ones who want to get control of the oil and gas resources in the Middle East,
and especially in Iran. And they want to break it up into small parts that



they can then treat as vassal states of the greater Israeli state, which in
reality is a vanguard for the globalist victory that they’re hoping to
achieve in the Middle East.

Interviewer: I remember Iraq being the pathway to Iran, but how possible is
it to, again, Trump set this very high goal of complete surrender on the
Iranians, but with merely airstrikes and naval assets, this seems to be
somewhat difficult, but also because how do you access, enter Iran? Would the
Americans attack through the same corridor of Israel uses through Syria and
Iraq, or would the United States attack from the sea? But if so, they can’t
get into the Persian Gulf, and it’s still unclear to what extent perhaps even
Pakistan will help intercept any missiles launched against Iran. Again, so
far it’s all speculations, but there’s many of the neighbors who are not
quite happy about this scenario. But if the goal is simply to make Iran one
big Gaza to inflict much punishment, how much, what can be done and what can
be expected of retaliatory attacks? I mean, has the United States moved many
of its strategic assets away from vulnerable places? Does it still have the
fleet in Bahrain or has, I guess, what preparations are being made?

Col. Macgregor: My understanding is that all the U.S. military personnel have
been removed from Bahrain. I think we’re trying to move U.S. uniformed and
intelligence personnel to safe places in the region, or at least places that
are unlikely to be attacked. How many have we managed to move at this point?
I don’t know. I think that’s also had an impact on delaying the operation.
But Bahrain, which is a very important place to the United States,
particularly United States Navy and Air Force, that has been evacuated.

But I think the larger issue is much more straightforward. We have to
understand what these goals mean. And then we have to ask ourselves, first of
all, does this make any sense? I don’t think it makes any sense. I think it’s
insane. And I’ve opposed this kind of thinking from the beginning. We don’t
live in the eastern hemisphere. We’re Americans. We live in the western
hemisphere. What are we doing? What are we trying to do? Is this going to
improve the situation for Israel? I don’t think so, because the loss that I
think is inevitable in this contest will make it very hard for Israel to
survive. And if they try to threaten the use of a nuclear weapon, if we don’t
do what they want us to do, or if any of their neighbors don’t do what they
tell them to do, they’ll end up being on the receiving end of a nuclear
weapon! These things have a bad habit of showing up in other people’s hands.
So I wouldn’t write it off. Just because Iran hasn’t built a nuclear weapon
doesn’t mean one couldn’t become available if the Israelis threaten that.

But here’s the key thing, and you’ve come back to this again and again. We
are not a continental power. Neither is Israel. Israel is a small colony that
sits on the Mediterranean. And it is acting as though it’s a great power
because it has unconditional support from us. And we think that we can do to
Iran what we plan to do to Russia.

The entire global south is coming on side with Iran. Many European states are
going to come on side with Iran that haven’t done so yet. And then, of
course, you have the usual suspects. You know, India, China, BRICS, everybody
involved in that are going to side with Iran. And more and more technology,



equipment and support is coming into Iran. The only thing we in the United
States will achieve as a result of our actions is to become a pariah state
all over the world! We’re going to be hated and despised for what we’re
doing. We already are, but it’s only going to get worse because the war is
going to get worse.

Now, will the war last a week, 12 months, 18 months, 10 days? I suppose a lot
of that depends on the destruction. And right now, the destruction on the
ground in Israel is substantial. And you have to ask yourself the question,
92 million people in an area the size of Western Europe versus far fewer than
the seven plus million that live there normally in an area a little smaller
than New Jersey. Who is going to come out on top? Can the aircraft carrier
battle groups and the United States Air Force make a profound difference to
that outcome? I’m skeptical.

Interviewer: My last question is, to what extent, well, how do you see the
possibility of Trump changing his mind in terms of not attacking directly?
Because I spoke earlier today with John Mershheimer. He believed that Trump
might change his mind now because, well, they weren’t able to do this
decapitation strike. Iran proves to be much more powerful than expected.

It turns out, this is a huge punishment for Israel. It’s doubtful how much
more they can absorb. And also, there’s a huge push-back, not just among the
American public, but also Trump’s base and his own team.

Tulsi Gabbard, for example, she does not seem happy with any of this. Do you
think this will, any of this will be able to convince him to change his ways?
Or do you think the decision has definitely been made to attack?

Col. Macgregor: I stand by what I said at the beginning. That decision has
been made. And asking Donald Trump to retreat from that is very, very
difficult. You know, we have a bad habit historically of making policy
pronouncements that are unrealistic, that involve overreach, and then we
can’t retreat from them. We went through that with Lyndon Johnson in 1965 and
for three years in Vietnam until finally he left office.

You can’t do business that way. But we do, because President Trump is largely
impulse and emotionally driven. And he’s influenced by his supposition that
we today are the nation we were in 1991. We’re not. In other words, he looks
through the window at the White House, out across the Washington Monument,
and the beauty that he sees, and he sees what he believes to be unchallenged
power, prosperity that makes any contest with anybody a foregone conclusion,
especially against a state that he’s been told is a backwater, led by this
strange old man wearing a black turban. How could he take that seriously? So
I don’t see him changing his mind. I see no evidence for that at all. And I
think he’s going to carry through on this.

Now, you mentioned something else that I think is very important to explore.
You said, look at all the pushback in the United States. I don’t see it. The
American people aren’t paying that much attention. The average American is
worried about whether or not he can get a six pack of beer tonight and watch
the game on TV. As long as he can afford gas for his car and he goes to work
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without disruption, it doesn’t make a great deal of difference to him. And
remember that he believes that war is something that happens on someone
else’s soil.

Now, he can be rapidly convinced that he’s wrong if things go badly here at
home in the United States. We just admitted an estimated 30 million people
into the country about whom we know absolutely nothing. There is no strategy
for mass deportation. The assets for it don’t exist. This has all been badly
handled. The man who’s in charge, this Mr. [Tom] Homan, is focusing
understandably on what he knows as a policeman on criminals that are well
identified. But that’s a fragment. And there are many, many, many more out
there that he knows nothing about.

My point to you is, if you listen to President Trump, listen to what he says,
and then ask yourself, what has he done? Remember, he said, when I was
president, I built the wall. No, he didn’t. Now he’s saying, see, you don’t
see people pouring into the country. But he’s missing something. All the
illegal ports of entry are being used by the drug cartels to move drugs and
human trafficking into the United States, and also being used to bring in
truckloads of cash from the United States into Mexico.

What I’m trying to tell you is optics are one thing, reality is another.
President Trump has always been very much about optics. And optics right now
in the United States are these magnificent pictures of aircraft carrier
battle groups steaming through pristine waters and beautiful sunshine with
all these airplanes. But we have learned over many, many decades, the
ultimate impact of these things is minimal, if any. And again, we go back to
the original point.

You talked about how do you support this? How do you rearm? How do you
replenish? It’s very difficult. We’re betting, once again, too much on what
the Israelis bet on to begin with, a knockout blow. Big mistake. This (Iran)
is a continental power. It can absorb serious punishment, and it will fight
back. What happens when we do start to take losses? What happens if we lose
any capital ships? What happens when the bases that we occupy are blown up?
Then the Americans who are otherwise enjoying their beer and watching the
game will say, wait a minute, what’s this? How many of us were killed? Why?
What are we doing there? I don’t remember being asked about this. Was there
any debate in Congress? No. Mr. Netanyahu owns Congress. There’s no debate.
They’re all lining up to have their pockets filled with cash and doing
whatever Mr. Netanyahu wants. And so is Mr. Trump.

Interviewer: At this point, do you think the Americans or Israelis could use
a tactical nuclear weapon?

Col. Macgregor: I think there is a real possibility that in desperation, the
Israelis will. And ultimately, there may be voices arguing for that. That’s
why I mentioned the MRR, minimal residual radiation, low yield nuclear
warheads. There could be. I think it’s a very serious mistake. I think that’s
a degree of escalation that we should not move to under any circumstances.

But remember, you’re dealing with arrogance and self-delusion. That’s a



dangerous combination that inevitably results in failure. And we are all
about arrogance, all about self-delusion. I wish it were not the case, but it
is. I hope I’m entirely wrong, but I don’t think so.


